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use	local	funds	temporarily	to	cover	payroll	and	operations,	if	needed,	after	July	1.	Last	week,	the	state	budget	
office	sent	a	memo	to	labor	unions	representing	employees	at	state	agencies	explaining	the	possibility	of	
layoffs.		
	
With	the	board’s	assent,	we	will	send	out	a	memo	that	tells	CWU	employees	that	we	will	avoid	layoffs	as	long	
as	possible.		The	varied	sources	of	our	budget	will	enable	us	to	continue	to	employee	people,	although	not	
indefinitely,	beyond	July	1,	even	if	the	state	legislature	has	not	yet	approved	a	new	budget.		We	will	carefully	
monitor	the	state	budget	situation	and	do	our	best	to	keep	employees	informed,	and	to	ensure	CWU	
continues	to	provide	the	very	best	educational	experience	for	students.	
	
Action	–	Purchase	Planes	for	Aviation	Program	
	
Throughout	the	history	of	the	aviation	program,	CWU	has	relied	upon	a	contractor	to	provide	flight	training	
required	by	the	degree	program.	CWU	proposes	to	end	the	use	of	a	contractor,	and	to	acquire	airplanes,	
equipment	and	personnel	in	order	to	enhance	the	quality	and	reliability	of	flight	training.	
	
IASCO	Flight	Training	(IFT)	currently	provides	flight	training	services	under	a	contract	that	extends	through	
August	2019.	IFT	contacted	CWU	in	late	May	to	schedule	a	personal	visit	to	campus	by	Luke	Zhang,	Chief	
Executive	Officer	of	IFT.	On	June	7,	2017,	Luke	Zhang,	Chief	Executive	Officer	of	IASCO	Flight	Training	(IFT),	met	
with	CWU	leadership	and	announced	the	company’s	intent	to	withdraw	from	its	contractual	relationship	with	
the	University	in	spring	of	2018,	allowing	students	now	in	the	program	to	complete	the	phase	of	flight	training	
for	which	they	are	currently	enrolled.			
	
After	a	lengthy	discussion,	the	board	recommended	the	following	motion:	
	

Motion	17-27:		Mr.	Erickson	moved	that	the	Board	of	Trustees	of	Central	Washington	University	endorses	
continuation	of	the	university’s	aviation	degree	programs	and	development	of	the	university’s	own	flight	
training	programs,	subject	to	approval	of	a	detailed	project	plan	to	be	submitted	to	the	board	no	later	than	
June	23,	2017,	and	authorizes	the	administration	in	the	meantime	to	proceed	with	such	arrangements	as	
may	be	necessary	to	ensure	uninterrupted	flight	training	for	its	aviation	students,	which	was	seconded	by	
Ms.	Black.		
	
Linda	Schactler	conducted	roll	call	on	the	proposed	motion.	Motion	approved.	

	
Next	Meeting	
Chair	Thompson	announced	that	the	next	meeting	of	the	Board	of	Trustees	will	be	a	telephonic	meeting	some	
time	the	last	week	of	June.	The	meeting	adjourned	at	12:44	p.m.	
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